

September 2, 2011

Mr. Americo Pivetta Supervisor, Town of Dannemora PO Box 658 Dannemora, NY 12929

Re: Project 2009-93, Proposed drawdown of Chazy Lake for the control of aquatic invasive vegetation

Dear Mr. Pivetta:

We are contacting you with regard to conducting a modest drawdown of Chazy Lake of one to two and half feet.

As stated in our letter to you dated August 26th, 2011, in recent dialogue we have been told that in the past, the Town regularly drew the lake down a modest one to two feet prior to winter. To re-emphasize, if this is true, such a recurring drawdown does not require a permit. We would recommend that such a drawdown occur beginning about September 15 and also maintain run-of-river through the winter.

Ed Snizek and Holly Kneeshaw are looking forward to the meeting scheduled for 10 am on Wednesday September $14^{\rm th}$ with you at the Town Hall to discuss a four foot drawdown of the lake for next year to address the milfoil problem.

Sincerely,

Richard E. Weber, III

Deputy Director, Regulatory Programs

Cc: Gary Germain, Chazy Lake Environmental Committee